Dover Heights Precinct Minutes

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

DOVER HEIGHTS PRECINCT
Monday 19th November 2007 at Kesser Torah College

Blake St   Dover Heights – 7:40pm

Apologies:  Cr Newhouse
Attendance: Cr Strewe (Mayor), Cr Betts, Cr Kaye and as per attendance sheet
Sharon Longridge – NYE Event Coordinator.

 

John Lewis: Meeting Chairman 

Michael Lewis: Secretary

Meeting commenced at 7:45m.

 

Mayor’s email: ingrids@wverley.nsw.gov.au

 

 

Minutes of 3rd September Meeting – Matters Arising
 
Rollout of Green bins – is occurring in Feb 2008 – 3 bin sizes or none as required.
Large branches can be collected in “call outs”

Mayor: Gardeners should take refuse.

Collection of larger branches is an issue for older, less able residents.

ML: Gardeners should take clippings or place in future, in green bin collection.

 

333 Bus
Very infrequent. 

STA buses reviewing issues.

ML: 382 dropping – fast service replaced with much slower 380s.

Council has placed issues in submission to RTA.

JL: example of bus between 2 stations – small bus. – London.

Mayor: trialling “to Coogee” summer bus.- gather stats on cars parked at beach.

Cr Betts wants to discuss needs with local residents.

ML: Don’t need extra service in weekends.

Ron Nothman’s submission re Dudley Page underage behaviour was tabled and police will act. Council has removed graffiti. Lighting is still an issue.

JL: Bright, glare-free light will deter anti-social behaviour. Council removing graffiti only at “hot spots”

PW: Can council issue fines? Mayor: Yes – but need to be caught in act. 

Mayor: estimate to remove graffiti – approx ½ million $

Blair St plantations – in winter 2008 – trees and other cover. Feedback from Warners Ave plantings 

Hugh Bamford Retaining walls – Ron Nothman was worried about the design – used wood at base – Mayor: A grown plant mass stabilises
Speeding in Hardy Street – Rose Bay Sec College – traffic plan coming back to council for endorsement – hopefully during December.

 Minutes Accepted:  Moved   Valeria Saffer     Seconded Hilma O’Neill           – carried.
NYE – Safe Summer Initiative – Dudley Page Reserve
Presentation on events – Bondi and Dudley Page
Bondi – Carols by Sea – 12th Dec
BONDI Summer of Fun over season
Xmas Day at pavilion – alcohol free elsewhere – still available for travellers.
News Eve at Bondi – already sold out – 15000 tickets – will notify many places that it is sold out.

JL: What about backpackers arriving just before Xmas? – All communication are saying sold out. Coogee is still aiming at “that demographic”

Cr Kaye: What about free access to beach on NYE?  Only northern end is available.
Speaker system is mapped within concert area and “nothing to see” outside area.
Policing will be stringent.

JL: Problem in Dover Heights with potentially, Caffyn park.
Letterboxing of DH with regards to Dudley page event – better portaloos .
Displacement has been from DH to Watsons Bay.

Caffyn Pk – security, portaloos, lighting, refuse collection and cleaning.
Dudley Page – aimed at all of the family – cannot bring in glass

Buses: - 2 times – at 9:30 and 12:30
Road closures at various times – except for buses. _ Asking for buses to service Edgecliff as well as BJ.
RTA will provide a ticket seller.
Cr Kaye: Buses were a bit delayed last year.
Traffic redirected to Portland  - park side of Portland St to be a clearway away  - from Military 
Park side of Lancaster Rd will also be a clearway.

Cr Kaye: Will the boats also be towed away?
Residents opposed to clearways in Portland St. – Why not Use Gilbert St / Portland St as a coupled set of one way streets – without clearways?
Will be discussed at council at meeting on 20th November.

Also new walking and cycling maps for Waverley / Woollahra were presented.

Sub Committees:
Boat Parking – Military Rd and Portland St
Now “marina” in Military RD at top of Blair St – really dangerous – stick out.
“Someone” has put a “no boat parking” sign in Diamond Bay Rd – hasn’t worked.
Cr Betts: Precinct should write a letter asking mayor to commit her efforts to providing a solution. Can ask traffic police to check overweight vehicles. 
Capital Works Budget – Hunter Ward $$
Cr Kaye: Rose Bay Precinct has sent a letter to council using forward estimates – only $700.000 allocated to Hunter Ward.

Precinct System Review
Will Precinct officer (Nicole) be replaced?
ML: Even though presentation with possibilities wrt Ward changes and Precincts/Ward.
North Bondi precinct will be split – Hunter Ward size decreasing.

Meeting closed at 8:58pm
Next meeting   11th February 2008

Rest of Year:
Mon 19th May (AGM)
Mon 11th August – meet the candidates – Council elections in September 2008
Mon 10th November 
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